Moniaive Parent Council

AGM

Monday 7 November 2011 7pm

Present

Jude Knowles, Sheelagh McKinna, Carol Moyes, Fiona Green, Paul Henshall, Dee McFegan, Grace Coull, Sheena Murray

Apologies

Bessie Godridge

HT Report

(
Mrs Moyes is enjoying her role as HT.  She commented that pupils are well behaved and have a positive attitude to learning.  She is keen to ensure that Dumfries and Galloway know more about the good work that goes on at the school.  A report about the reading league has featured in an internal Education Dept newsletter (Engage) and a further report about the Rising 5s – P1 transition project will be included in the next edition.  A link to the school blog has been made from the Moniaive website.  Parent Council is to ensure that the Gazette is regularly informed about news and events.

(
Miss Alison Murray is making a phased return to work after sick leave and will cover P1,2,3 and P4,5 for 3 days a week.

(
A candidate has been selected for secretary position and the school are waiting for PVG checks to be completed.  In the meantime the school are having to cope with minimal cover in the office (a day and a half per week)

(
HT post will remain temporary until March 2012 and a decision will be made early next year.

(
The school improvement plan is focussed upon moderation, transition, HOTS and outdoor learning.

(
School role in 50 at present.

Chair Report

Jude thanked Carol for her hard work and commitment she has shown in the past year and looks forward to working with her in the future.  She also thanked the members of the parent council for the hard work in fundraising this year.

Treasurer Report

(
Accounts have been audited by Margaret Hughes (Ex clerk at Kelloholm Primary)

(
Copies were unavailable at the meeting , but will be looked at during the next meeting.

(
April 2010 – March 2011

Income - £2582.60  Expenditure - £1712.14  Closing Balance - £2167.23

Election of office bearers

Chairperson – Jude Knowles

Treasurer/Secretary – Sheelagh McKinna

Co-opted member – Paul Henshall

Date of next AGM

29 October 2012

AOB

Christmas Fayre – Saturday 10 December 2011  (meeting on 21 Nov to organise)

Institute Membership – Jude to find out how many families are members

A thank you was received from Gillian Kilgour concerning a leaving gift given by Parent Council

Trip to DGOne Pantomime – Sheelagh to check availability/transport

Class Party – Santa to come and give chocolate gifts

Family Learning Week – March 2012 – ideas for this were discussed and any thoughts and further ideas welcomed

Policy Reviews – some school policies need updated and Carol is keen for parents comments and feedback concerning these.

